2023—2024 学年度第二学期 六年级英语总复习听力材料及参考答案

▶参考答案

总复习(二)

−.1~5 CACBA **6~10** BCCCA

11~15 CCBBA 16~20 CACBA

21~25 CCBAB 26~30 CCACB

二、(1) 1~5 DFEBC

(2) **1~5** DBFAE

(3) 1~5 BEDCF

(4) 1~5 DFABC

总复习(三)

名 词

-,1. crayons 2. eggs 3. shops 4. radios 5. /

6. dresses 7. shelves 8. women 9. parties

10. stories 11. hobbies 12. libraries 13. dictionaries

14. children 15. boxes

1. Tabbits **2.** water **3.** Cows **4.** stamps **5.** balloons **6.** countries

代 词

1~5 BCABA 6~10 BCCCA

一般现在时

- 1. wants 2. gets 3. makes 4. likes 5. closes
 - 6. says 7. does 8. teaches 9. watches 10. carries
 - 11. studies 12. finishes
- = 1. have parties 2. sounds 3. gets 4. closes
 - 5. starts 6. flies kites 7. has got 8. goes swimming

现在进行时

- -,1. flying 2. raining 3. waiting 4. writing
 - 5. making 6. coming 7. taking 8. riding
 - 9. dancing 10. changing 11. studying 12. swimming
 - 13. running 14. sitting 15. skipping 16. putting
 - 17. cutting 18. getting
- = 1. listening 2. having a party 3. is crying
 - 4. shining; blowing 5. are dancing

一般过去时

- 1. spoke 2. dropped 3. flew kites 4. got
- 5. took 6. buy; bought 7. swam 8. did
- 9. wore 10. There was

一般将来时

- 1. will visit
- 2. am going to play football 3. will be
- 4. have a picnic 5. will be windy

总复习(四)

−,1~5 ABCCC 6~10 BABCB

11~15 CABCB 16~20 CAACB

21~25 BCBAC 26~30 CCBCC

31~35 BCBBB 36~40 BBACC

41~45 CAACB 46~50 BBBBA

- 二、1. meat; dinner 2. Sunday; first 3. home; message
 - 4. quiet; library 5. spent; hours 6. running; gets
 - 7. cleans; bedroom 8. sang happily
 - 9. pupils; Children's 10. sheep; sleeping
 - 11. lived; about 12. looks like 13. studied
 - 14. became; years 15. stop; light 16. heavy; carry
 - 17. sports; healthy 18. dollars; cents
 - 19. baby/boy; banana/bread 20. flew; October
- \equiv 1. put; floor 2. sometimes; home 3. shy; naughty
 - 4. writing; letter 5. famous; Chinese
 - 6. river: kilometres 7. made: model
 - 8. draw; French 9. blind; see 10. late; school
 - 11. mountains; lakes 12. minutes; hour
 - 13. uncle sings 14. make mistakes
 - 15. About; brought 16. parents; first
 - 17. wore; black 18. feeling excited
 - 19. took; hospital 20. playground before

总复习(五)

- 1. My birthday is in June. Last birthday, I had a party at home. Many friends came to my party. John sang songs. Lingling played games. Lucy danced. We ate a birthday cake. We had a good time.
 - 2. My weekend

Hello, I'm Amy. I often go to the park at the weekend. I often go there with my friends. We often fly kites and play football together. Sometimes we go swimming. I often have a good time at the weekend.

3. My pen friend

I've got a pen friend. Her name is Amy. She likes singing and dancing. Last weekend, she went to the zoo with her cousin. She saw many animals. She will visit her uncle next weekend. She will be very busy.

4. My favourite festival

My favourite festival is the Spring Festival. It's often cold at this festival, I often wear new coats and trousers. I often have a big dinner with my family. We eat dumplings. I like this festival because I can get lucky money and I can play with my friends.

My school 5.

My school is big and beautiful. There are many trees and flowers in my school, There are many classrooms, I study in the classroom. There is a big playground too. I often play in the playground after school. I've got many good friends at school. We often play together. I like my school!

Hello, I'm Li Hua. I'm twelve years old now. Two 6. years ago, I lived in a small house. I went to school by bike, I liked drawing pictures. But now I live in a big house. I go to school by car. I like playing basketball.

7. Welcome to China

China is a big country. It's in the east of the world. There are many beautiful places in China, such as the Great Wall, the West Lake, the Changiang River and so on. I like the Great Wall best. Because it's old and strong. There are lots of tall buildings and famous supermarkets in China too. Welcome to China!

Hello, I'm John. It will be windy on Monday. I will fly a kite. It will be hot on Tuesday. I will go swimming. It will rain on Friday. I will read books. It will be sunny on Saturday. I will go to a park. It will be cloudy on Sunday, I will ride a bike.

9. Hello, everyone!

I am a student. The earth is our home. In the past, the earth was very clean and beautiful. Now the water and the air are dirty. Some animals are in danger too. We have only one earth. Let's protect our earth, keep the water and air clean and help the animals in danger.

Thanks,

Li Hua

10. Peter is my cousin. He's twelve years old. He likes drawing pictures and playing basketball. His favourite subjects are English and Geography. He wants to be a doctor in the future. Last Sunday he went shopping with his mother. He had a good time.

11. My family

Hello, I'm Mike. My family are very busy now. Look, my grandparents are doing taijiquan. My father is reading a story book. My mother is buying things at the supermarket. My sister is singing and dancing. My brother and I are playing basketball. What a happy family!

12. Dear Sam,

How are you? This September I will go to No. 1 Middle School, I will go there by bike, I will study PE, History and Chemistry. I will make new friends. I will learn many new things. What about you? Can you tell me? Love,

John

13. A plan for the summer holiday

Summer holiday is coming. I am going to Beijing with my friends. We are going there by plane. We are going to visit the Great Wall. And we are going to take some photos. We will have a good time.

14. This is Zhong Nanshan. He works in Guangzhou, China. He is a doctor. He likes sports and singing songs. He is eighty-eight years old. He is tall and strong. He helps many people. He is a role model for us.

15. Keep our classroom clean

What can we do to keep our classroom clean?

- ①Clean the classroom every day.
- 2 Wash the window every week.
- 3 Clean the blackboard every day.
- 4 Don't litter everywhere.
- The books tidy.

16. Dear Ben,

You're a wonderful friend. We played football and had a picnic together. You helped me in English. Thank you very much. I will miss you. Good luck for the future.

Love,

Amy

总复习(六)

▶ 听力材料

- 一、听录音,找出你所听到的单词。读一遍。
 - 1. I took a bus to the People's Park yesterday.
 - 2. There is a big cap in my hand.
 - 3. My grandpa swam very fast twenty years ago.
 - 4. We rowed a boat and took photos last Sunday.
 - 5. Please sit down and listen to the teacher carefully.

- 6. John is standing between Amy and Sam.
- 7. Maoming is in the south of China.
- 8. This black bag is very light.
- 9. I don't like this pair of shorts.
- 10. I will call your mum this evening.
- 二、情景反应。听句子选择最佳的答语。读两遍。
 - 11. How old are you, Sam?
 - 12. Will it be hot in Hainan tomorrow?
 - 13. How was your winter holiday?
 - 14. What does your sister often do on Sundays?
 - 15. Here's a present for you, John.

三、听对话或独白,根据对话内容选择正确答案。读两遍。

听第一段独白回答第 16 小题

It's Sunday morning, Many children are playing in the park, Look! Tom is riding a bike, John is playing with a toy car, Lucy is taking photos for Lily, Amy is playing games with her sister. They are so happy.

听第二段对话回答第 17 小题

M: Who's the boy in the picture, Amy?

W: He's my brother.

M: Really? But he looks so short and thin.

W: Yes. We took this picture five years ago. Now he is tall and strong.

听第三段对话回答第 18 小题

M: Hello, Lucy! Did you have a nice winter holiday?

W: Yes, of course. I went to Hainan with my parents.

M: How did you go there?

W:My father drove his car. By the way, did you go to Hainan before, Daming?

M: Yes, I went there two years ago.

W:Did you take a car there too?

M: No, I went by plane.

听第四段对话回答第19小题

W: Are you going to plant trees this Sunday, John?

M: No, I'm not. I'm going to have a chess game this Sunday. What about you, Lucy?

W:I'm going to have a picnic with my father and mother.

M: Have a good time.

W:Thank you.

听第五段对话回答第 20-21 小题

M: Where are you, Lingling?

W: I'm at the Beijing Zoo with my parents.

M: What animals can you see there?

W:I can see the pandas, lions, snakes, bears, monkeys and so on!

M: Wow! I like pandas. They're so cute. How many pandas are there in the zoo?

W: Well. There is a father panda and a mother panda.

And they have got a baby panda. They're all sleeping under the sun.

M: So interesting. What are the other animals doing?

W: The tigers are eating meat. The elephants are drinking water. The sheep are eating grass. The monkeys are eating bananas.

听第六段对话回答第 22-23 小题

M: Mum, I can't find my football.

W: Where did you put it? Is it on the desk?

M:No, I can't see it.

W: Is it under the bed?

M:Oh, yes, it is. Thank you, mum.

W: You should put away your things, Sam. Look! I bought a new bag for you. And it's your favourite clour, blue.

M: Wow! I like it so much. How much is it?

W: It's thirty-five yuan.

听第七段对话回答第 24-25 小题

M: What's in your hand, Amy?

W:It's a book.

M: What's it about?

W: It's about the Spring Festival.

M: What do you do at the Spring Festival?

W: We often have a big family dinner. We often eat dumplings.

M:Do you like the Spring Festival?

W: Yes, of course.

四、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。读两遍。

26. My brother is tall and strong.

27. I took many pictures last summer holiday.

28. The birds sang beautifully in the tree.

29. Look! The boy is listening to music in the room.

30. Amy often flies kites at the weekend. .

五、听一段独白,判断下列句子是否正确,对的写 T,否则写 F。读两遍。

Hello, I'm Lucy. Cindy is my good friend. We study in the same class. Her mother is an English teacher, but she doesn't teach us. She works in a school near her home. Cindy's father is in China too. He works in a hospital. Cindy is a good student. She often comes to school early and cleans the classroom. She works

hard at Chinese. After school she often asks me to speak to her in Chinese and she speaks to me in English. In this way she learns to speak Chinese and I learn to speak English. At weekends, we usually go to the cinema or play games. Sometimes we spend our weekends in the library.

▶参考答案

【听力】

-,1~5 BABCA 6~10 CAABB

□ 、11~15 CBABB

≡ 16~20 ABCCB **21~25** BCBAB

四、26. strong 27. took 28. beautifully 29. listening 30. flies

五、31~35 TTTFF

【笔试】

六、36~40 CBBAC 41~45 BCCAB

七、46. noodles; tomato 47. teacher; school

48. c<u>hildren</u>; h<u>aving</u> 49. jump; far

50. drawing pictures

八、51~55 ADCEB

九、(一)56~60 TFTFT (二)61~65 CAACB

+、

My favourite season

My favourite season is spring. In spring, it's warm and sunny. The trees are green. The flowers are beautiful. In spring, We can fly kites and have a picnic in the park. We can take a trip with our family. We can take many beautiful photos.

总复习(七)

▶ 听力材料

- 一、听录音,找出你所听到的单词。读一遍。
 - 1. We didn't have any televisions twenty years ago.
 - 2. I will go to Xinhua Middle School this September.
 - **3.** How much cheese did you buy last Sunday?
 - 4. Can you put an apple on your head?
 - 5. Don't fight in the classroom.
 - _
 - 6. There are many beautiful flowers in the park.
 - 7. The British Museum is big and beautiful.
 - Mum bought a pair of new shoes for me last winter holiday.
 - 9. This TV show is about dogs.
 - 10. There are many sheep on the farm.
- 二、情景反应。听句子选择最佳的答语。读两遍。
 - 11. Are you feeling happy today?
 - 12. Where did you find Lingling?

- 13. How did you go to the park yesterday?
 - **14.** What will your sister do on Sunday?
 - 15. What time does your school start?
- 三、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案。读两遍。
- 听第一段对话回答第 16 小题
 - W: Hello, this is Amy, Can I speak to John?
 - M: Hello, Amy. This is John's father speaking. I'm sorry. John isn't here.
 - W: Where is he?
 - M: He's at school. He helps his teacher clean the classroom.
 - W:OK. I'll call him later.

听第二段对话回答第 17 小题

M: What time do you get up, Amy?

W: Well, I get up at 6: 40. I have breakfast at 7:00. I go to school at a quarter past seven.

听第三段对话回答第 18 小题

M:Lingling, is this your dog? It's so cute.

W:Yes, it is. Mum bought it for me last year.

M:Do you like it?

W:Of course. I often play with it at the weekend.

 $M{:}\operatorname{Does}$ your brother Daming like dogs too?

W: No, he doesn't. He has got a pet cat. He often plays with it.

听第四段对话回答第 19 小题

W: Hello, Daming! You look sad today.

M: Yes, I'm very sad.

W: What's the matter?

M:I didn't get "A" in my English test.

W:Oh,I'm sorry to hear that. But I think you will do it well next time.

M: Yes, I will study hard and I'm sure I can get "A".

W:Don't worry. I can help you.

M: Thank you so much.

听第五段对话回答第 20-21 小题

M: Hello, Amy! You look so happy.

W: Yes. Yesterday was my birthday. I had a big party at home.

M.Oh, your birthday is in June. My birthday is in June

W: Did you get any presents on your birthday, Tom?

M: Yes. My father made a cake for me. What about you?

W: My mother bought a new book for me. And my father bought a new bike for me. It's yellow. I like it very much.

听第六段对话回答第 22-23 小题

W: Where did you live ten years ago, Mr Black?

M:I lived in a small village. There weren't any parks and big supermarkets, I went to work on foot.

W: How about now?

M:I live in a big city. There are many tall buildings and many beautiful parks. And I go to work by car.

听第七段对话回答第 24-25 小题

M: Hello, Lucy! What are you doing now?

W:I'm looking at some photos about my last weekend.

M:Can I have a look?

W.Of course.

M: Are you in the park in the photos?

W: Yes. We had a picnic last Saturday.

M:Look! You and Tom are flying kites. Your parents are dancing. All of you are so happy in the photos!

W: Yes. We all had a great time!

四、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。读两遍。

26. Lingling visited lots of places last holiday.

27. Amy likes skipping with me very much.

28. Daming's grandpa swam very fast in the past.

29. Tom feels very bored today.

30. There are twenty-one rulers on the desk.

五、听一段独白,判断下列句子是否正确。对的写T,否则写F。读两遍。

Today is Sunday. It's sunny. Bob is going to the zoo with his classmates. He says goodbye to his parents and goes to the bus stop. The bus stop is near his home. He is going to meet his classmates there at eight o'clock. The zoo is very far but the No. 11 bus will take them right there. The children are going to see a lot of animals in the zoo and they will have a good time.

▶参考答案

【听力】

-,1~5 ACBCA 6~10 CCCBC

二、11∼15 ABBAB

≡ ,16~20 BABBC **21~25** AAACB

四、26. places 27. skipping 28. swam 29. bored 30. rulers

五、31~35 TFFFT

【笔试】

六、36~40 BCCBC 41~45 ABBAA

七、A)46~50 ACCAC

B) **51**. doctor **52**. dangerous **53**. telling **54**. rode **55**. reads books

八,56~60 DEBAC

九、(一)61~65 TFFTT (二)66~70 ABBBC

+, I was very happy last weekend. I went to the park with my parents. We went there by bus. We had a picnic and played games. We flew kites and ate good food.

Next weekend I will go to the zoo with my friends. We will see lots of animals. I think I will have a good time.

总复习(八)

▶ 听力材料

- 一、听录音,找出你所听到的单词。读一遍。
 - 1. Can you cut the pear for me?
 - 2. Mr Green is a kind teacher.
 - 3. We will go to the cinema tonight.
 - **4.** The house is behind the bus stop.
 - 5. We learn a lesson from this old owl.
 - 6. Twenty years ago, we lived in a small house.
 - 7. Sam bought a red sweater last night.
 - 8. It was sunny last Monday.
 - 9. I have nothing to do. I feel so bored.
 - 10. I will remember my classmates forever.
- 二、情景反应。听句子选择最佳的答语。读两遍。
 - 11. Are you feeling happy today?
 - 12. How did you go to the zoo yesterday?
 - 13. What will you do this evening?
 - 14. Which middle school are you going to?
 - 15. Why is your sister crying?
- 三、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案。读两遍。

听第一段对话回答第 16 小题

M: What's your hobby, Amy?

W: Flying kites. Look! I've got many kites.

M: Have you got any Chinese dragon kites or Japanese

W: I've got some Chinese dragon kites. Shall we go to fly kites now?

M:OK. Let's go!

听第二段对话回答第 17 小题

W: What subject do you study at school, Daming?

M: I study English, Music, PE, Chinese, Maths and Science.

W:Do you like Chinese?

M: Yes, of course. But I like English best.

W: Why?

M: Because I like the English teacher. She is very funny.

听第三段对话回答第 18 小题

W:Do you want to see my photos, Tom?

M: Yes, I'd love to. Look at this photo, Sue. You're riding a bicycle. Do you often ride a bicycle?

W: Yes, that's my hobby.

M: Who took this photo for you?

W: My father. He has got a good camera. He often takes photos of me.

听第四段对话回答第 19 小题

M: Hello, Lingling. Did you have a good winter holiday?

W:Yes, I went to Harbin.

M:Did you play with snow?

W: Yes, of course. I played with snow. I learned to ski and I ate lots of good food.

M:Did you take any photos?

W: Yes, I did. My parents took lots of photos for me.

M: That's great!

听第五段对话回答第 20-21 小题

M:Can I help you, Amy?

W: Yes, I want two colas, please.

M: And to eat?

W: I'd like a hamburger. How much are they?

M: Well, the hamburger is 2 dollars, And the two colas are two dollars and fifty cents. That's four dollars and fifty cents in all,

W:OK! Here you are.

M: Thank you. Enjoy your meal.

听第六段对话回答第 22-23 小题

M: Where are you going this summer holiday, Lingling?

W: I'm going to Qingdao.

M: Wow, that's a famous place in Shandong. It's in the east of China. And the Qingdao beer is very famous.

W: Yes, I think so. What about you?

M:I'm going to Qinghai. It's in the west of China. It has got about six million people. And the Qinghai Lake is very beautiful.

W: Have a good time there.

M: Thank you, You too.

听第七段对话回答第 24-25 小题

W:John, what are you doing?

M:I'm watching a TV show about sports stars.

W: Who are they?

M: They're Yao Ming and Yi Jianlian.

W: Wow. Yao Ming is so tall.

M: Yes, he was born in 1980. And he can play basketball very well.

W: What about Yi Jianlian?

M: He was born in 1987. He is very famous too.

W: Who do you like better?

M: Well, I like Yi Jianlian better. Because he is younger.

四、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。读两遍。

- 26. I'm proud of our country.
- 27. There are more than twenty rabbits on the farm.
- 28. My brother is writing an email to his friend.
- **29.** My father <u>spent</u> about two hours on the farm yesterday.
- 30. The library closes at eight o'clock in the evening.

五、听一段独白,判断下列句子是否正确。对的写 T,否则写 F。读两遍。

Tina is eight years old. She lives in the UK. She can follow her own ideas. When her parents tell her to do something she always doesn't do it. Today she will go to a friend's birthday party. Now she is choosing a skirt to wear. She has three skirts: a blue one, a white one and a yellow one. She asks her father, "Which one is the best?" Her father says, "I think the blue one is the best?" Her mother answers, "The white one, of course!" Tina says, "Thank you!" Then she puts on the yellow skirt and goes out.

▶参考答案

【听力】

- **−、1~5** BBABA **6~10** BCBAA
- **二、11~15** ACAAB
- **≡ 16~20** BACCC **21~25** CABAC
- 四、26. proud 27. rabbits 28. writing 29. spent 30. closes

五、31~35 FTFTT

【笔试】

六、36~40 BCCAC 41~45 CBBCC

七、46. sun; east 47. had; sandwiches

48. Dogs; useful 49. playing; time

50. gets; early

八、51~55 BFDCA

九、(一)56~60 FFTTF (二)61~65 ABCBB

+, My middle school life

Hello, I'm Li Hua. I'm going to No. 8 Middle School this September. I will go to school on foot. I will go to school at half past seven. I will go home at five o'clock. I will studay Chinese, English, Maths and History. I will meet many friends and learn lots of new things. I think my middle school life will be very colourful.

总复习(九)

▶ 听力材料

- 一、听录音,找出你所听到的单词,在答题卡上将相应的编号涂黑。读一遍。
 - 1. Amy asked Lingling to bring some caps for the game.
 - 2. My father has got thirty Chinese stamps.
 - **3.** This is a dictionary about Chinese.
 - 4. Lisa is studying Chinese history in China now.
 - 5. Fish is my favourite food.
 - 6. Life was very different many years ago.
 - 7. My grandpa swam very fast in the past.
 - 8. Chinese national flag has got five stars on it.
 - 9. Mum bought a new pair of socks for me.
 - 10. Ben is a quiet and shy boy.
- 二、情景反应。听句子选择最佳的答语,在答题卡上将相 应的编号涂黑。读两遍。
 - 11. Hello, John. Pleased to meet you.
 - 12. Will it be sunny in Maoming tomorrow?
 - 13. What did you do last night?
 - 14. How much is this red cap?
 - 15. When was your mother born?
- 三、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案,在答题卡上将相应的编号涂黑。读两遍。

听第一段对话回答第 16 小题

M: Where are you going tomorrow, Amy?

W: I'm going to the seaside with my parents.

M: Will you swim in the sea?

W: No, I won't. I don't like swimming. But I will play volleyball on the beach.

M: Wow. That sounds great!

听第二段对话回答第 17 小题

M:Do you know Sa Beining, Amy?

W: Yes. He is a presenter of CCTV. He is very famous.

M:Can you tell me more about him?

W: Yes. He was born in 1976. He likes talking and singing, He's very funny. I like him very much.

听第三段对话回答第 18 小题

W: John, please come and help me.

M:OK. Mum.

W: What a mess on the sofa! Please put away the clothes.

M:OK. Whose shirt is it?

W: It's your father's.

M: And the red sweater?

W: The red one is your brother Tom's. And the green one is your cousin Sam's.

听第四段对话回答第 19 小题

W: Hello, Ben. Do you want to see my photos?

M: Yes, I'd love to. Who's that man in this photo, Lucy?

W: He's my grandpa. He was an English teacher twenty years ago.

M: And is this woman your grandma?

W: Yes, she was a dancer many years ago.

M: Wow! She looks young and beautiful.

W: Yes. And what about your grandparents, Ben?

M: Well, My grandpa was a doctor. And my grandma was a worker,

W: And your parents?

M: They are both teachers.

听第五段对话回答第 20-21 小题

M:Can you tell me the weather tomorrow, Lingling?

W: Yes, I can. It will be warm in Sanya. It will be cold in Shanghai. It will rain in Guangzhou. It will be sunny in Hangzhou. It will be windy in Maoming.

M: Thank you very much. By the way, what are you going to do tomorrow?

W: I'm going to fly kites. What about you?

M: I'm going to have a picnic with my family.

听第六段对话回答第 22-23 小题

W: Hello, John. Why are you sitting here?

M: Because I have nothing to do.

W: Then let's go shopping together.

M: That's a good idea. What are you going to buy, Lily?

W: I am going to buy two bottles of milk and two sand-

wiches. What about you?

M:Well, I will buy a bottle of juice and some choco-

late. Because my sister likes chocolate very much.

W: You're a good brother.

M: Thank you!

听第七段对话回答第 24-25 小题

M: What are you doing, Lingling?

W: I'm looking at some photos.

M:Can I have a look at them?

W: Yes, of course. Here you are, Daming.

M: Thank you. In this photo, you are making a cake.

W: Yes, I'm making a cake for my mother's birthday.

M: When's your mother's birthday?

W:In June.

M;Oh, my father's birthday is in June too. I'm going to make a birthday card for him.

W: That's a good idea.

四、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上,把答案写在答题卡相应的空格上。读两遍。

- 26. I ate noodles for dinner yesterday.
- 27. Lingling's house is behind the cinema.
- 28. My grandma tells me a story every night.
- 29. He ate a cake and drank a cup of coffee last night.
- 30. Look! My friend Tom is playing the <u>flute</u> now.

五、听一段独白,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的在答题卡上涂 T,错误的涂 F。读两遍。

Last summer holiday, David went to America with his sister. They went there by plane. On the first day, they went to a museum. They saw many old things and learnt a lot in the museum. The next day, they visited Central Park. It was rainy that day, but they had a great time. They stayed there for a week. And they went back to China. David gave a book to his mum. She was interested in that book. He also brought back a model spaceship for his brother. They were all very happy.

▶参考答案

【听力】

- -,1~5 CBAAC 6~10 CACCB
- **□.11~15** CCBBB
- **≡ 16~20** BAABA **21~25** CCACB
- 四、26. noodles 27. behind 28. tells 29. drank 30. flute
- 五、31~35 TTFTF

【笔试】

六、36~40 BCCBB 41~45 ABACC

- 七、46. helped; field 47. old; healthy
 - 48. cleans; bedroom 49. spoke; little
 - 50. cousin; riding

八、51~55 ECDBA

九、(一)56~60 FFFTF (二)61~65 BBABA

+, My best friend

Amy is my best friend. She is twelve years old. Singing and dancing are her hobbies. At the weekend, she often flies kites in the park with her friends. Last weekend she had a picnic with her parents. She ate lots of good food. She was very happy.

总复习(十)

▶ 听力材料

- 一、听录音,找出你所听到的单词,在答题卡上将相应的编号涂黑。读一遍。
 - 1. There's Chinese dancing in Chinatown.
 - 2. Simon stopped playing computer games long time ago.
 - 3. I like flying kites in spring.
 - 4. He is learning Chinese history now.
 - **5.** My mother is talking to her friend, but the phone rings.
 - **6.** This story sounds very interesting.
 - 7. Lucy is writing a goodbye letter to her classmate Amy.
 - **8.** How can I get to the bus station?
 - There are flags from all around the world in the UN building.
 - **10.** There weren't any televisions in China many years ago.
- 二、情景反应。听句子选择最佳的答语,在答题卡上将相 应的编号涂黑。读两遍。
 - 11. Can we have some chocolate, mum?
 - 12. What does your mother do?
 - 13. How many pigs are there on the farm?
 - 14. What subject are you going to study?
 - 15. How long is the river in your hometown?
- 三、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案,在答题卡上将相应的编号涂黑。读两遍。

听第一段对话回答第 16 小题

M: Hello, Lingling. What did you do last weekend?

W:I went to the park last Saturday. I flew kites and ate good food.

M: What about last Sunday?

W:I played with my cousin Simon. We played football together.

M:I like playing football too. Let's go to play football together.

W: That's a good idea.

听第二段对话回答第 17 小题

M: Hello, Amy! You look sad. What's the matter?

W: My best friend Daming is going back to China tomorrow.

M: Is he going to a new school there?

W. Yes. He is a kind and lovely boy. He often helps me with Chinese.

M: Will you miss him?

W: Yes, of course, I will write lots of emails to him.

听第三段对话回答第 18 小题

M:Do you want some rice, Amy?

W: No, thanks.

M:Do you want some noodles?

W: Yes, please.

M: Here are noodles with tomato and egg, and noodles with meat and potato. What do you want?

W: Noodles with tomato and egg, please.

听第四段对话回答第 19 小题

W: Winter holiday is coming. What are you going to do. John?

M:I'm going to take a trip to Hainan with my family.

W: Hainan is a good place to visit.

M: Yes. And the weather is not too cold or too hot.

And we can swim in the sea too. We all like swimming so much.

W: How are you going there? By car or by plane?

M: My father will drive his new car there.

W: Great! Enjoy your holiday!

听第五段对话,回答第20-21小题

W: What are you doing, Tom?

M:I'm reading a book now.

W: What's it about?

M: It's about science. It's very interesting.

W. Who bought it for you?

M:My grandma. And my mother bought a book about the world for me yesterday.

W: Can we read together?

M:Of course.

听第六段对话回答第 22-23 小题

W:Do you want to visit the Huangshan Mountain, Sam?

M: Yes, I do. Where is it?

W: It's in the east of China.

M:Can you tell me more about it?

W:OK. It's in Anhui. It's a famous mountain in China. There is a big tree in the mountain. Its name is "Ying ke song". It's very beautiful.

M: That sounds very interesting. When are we going there?

W: Next weekend. We're going there by bus.

M: Great.

听第七段对话回答第 24-25 小题

W: Have you got a pet dog, Daming?

M: No, I haven't, I don't like dogs, I like cats. I've got a pet cat. What about you, Lingling?

W:I've got a pet dog. It's black and white. It's very cute,

M:Do you often play with it?

W: Yes, of course. And I often take a walk with it in the park at the weekend.

四、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上,把答案写在答题卡相应的空格上。读两遍。

26. Music is my favourite subject.

27. Please put the books on the right place.

28. The boy is singing loudly in the room.

29. He wrote an email to his cousin yesterday.

30. Our country is getting more and more beautiful.

五、听一段独白,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的在答题卡上涂 T,错误的涂 F。读两遍。

Dear Amy,

I'm very sad. I'm going back to America next month. I will leave China and all my friends.

We'll have a party next Sunday. I'm so excited. Everyone is going to bring presents. Daming likes collecting stamps, I will give him a small stamp from America.

Chen Jie likes playing the violin, I will give her a CD with violin music, I don't want to say goodbye to my

friends.
Yours,

Lucy

▶参考答案 【听力】

−.1~5 CCABA **6~10** BBBB

= ,11~15 ABBCC

≡.16~20 CACAC **21~25** BCABC

四、26. Music 27. right 28. loudly 29. wrote

30. getting

五、31~35 FTTFF

【笔试】

六、36~40 CBBCB 41~45 BBBAC

七、A)46~50 BBABC

B) 51. well 52. met 53. baby 54. easy; mistakes 55. drinking water

八、56~60 CAEDB

九、(一)61~65 TFTFF (二)66~70 CBBBC

Hello, I'm Sam. Many years ago, my grandpa was a driver. Now he is learning to cook. Many years ago, my grandma was a dancer. Now she is learning English. My father is a teacher. He teaches English. My mother is a nurse. She goes to work by car.

总复习(十一)

▶ 听力材料

- 一、听录音,找出你所听到的单词,在答题卡上将相应的编号涂黑。读一遍。
 - 1. Grandma gives me a DVD about animals.
 - 2. I want to visit the moon some day.
 - 3. He's feeling better now.
 - 4. My father can sing many English songs.
 - 5. She wrote a book about herself.
 - 6. Can I have a glass of milk, please?
 - 7. We took a boat trip along the river yesterday.
 - 8. My parents are walking in the park now.
 - 9. Wishing you happiness every day.
 - 10. Please stand up. The teacher is coming.
- 二、情景反应。听句子选择最佳的答语,在答题卡上将相 应的编号涂黑。读两遍。
 - 11. I'm sorry I'm late.
 - 12. Can you be my English pen friend, Amy?
 - 13. How many crayons are there on the desk?
 - 14. When does your father go to work?
 - 15. Where were you three days ago?
- 三、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案,在答题卡上将相应的编号涂黑。读两遍。

听第一段对话回答第 16 小题

M: Who's the girl in the photo, Lingling?

W:It's me. I took it when I was four.

M: Really? You were short and thin then. Now you are tall and strong.

W. Yes.

听第二段对话回答第 17 小题

W. Hello, Jack. Do you like your new school?

M: Yes, of course.

W: Why do you like it?

M: Well, I meet many new friends. I play with them and study with them every day. I'm happy.

W:Do you learn any new subjects there?

M. Yes. We have science and computer on Wednesday.

And we have PE on Friday. But I don't have
English class on Monday.

W: Sounds so interesting!

听第三段对话回答第 18 小题

M: Hello, Amy. Where did you go last night?

W:I went to the supermarket with my mother.

M: What did you buy?

W: We bought some meat, two kilos of rice and a bottle of milk.

M:Did you buy any fruits?

W: No, but my mother bought me a bottle of orange juice. It was very delicious.

听第四段对话回答第19小题

M: What does your mother do, Lingling?

W: She is a doctor. She helps sick people.

M: What about your grandma?

W: My grandma was a swimmer ten years ago. She swam very fast.

M: What about your grandpa?

W: He was a taxi driver many years ago.

听第五段对话回答第 20-21 小题

W: Tom, did you have a birthday party last night?

M: Yes, of course. I sang songs and played games with my friends at the party. And I got many presents too.

W: What presents?

M: Well, my parents bought me a new bike. It's green and yellow. My cousin Amy and Sam made a model spaceship for me. It's very beautiful.

W: Wow! That sounds cool. What is it made of?

M: It made of paper. But Amy and Sam drew some beautiful pictures on it. So it looked colourful.

W: That's really a fantastic present.

听第六段对话回答第 22-23 小题

W: Tom, how do I get to the science museum?

M:Go straight on. Then turn right at the hospital. The museum is on your right.

W: Thank you. Are there any planes in the museum?

M:Yes, there are. You can also see some robots. I'm sure you will like them, Kate.

W:Of course.

听第七段对话回答第 24-25 小题

W. Are you going to middle school this September, Xiaoming?

M. Yes, I am.

W: Which school are you going to?

M: I'm going to the No. 15 Middle School.

W: Is it near your house?

M; No. It's far from my house. But it's near the Jinwan supermarket, I can go to school by the No. 5 bus.

W: What subjects are you going to study?

M: I'm going to study Chinese, Maths, English, History, Science and PE.

四、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上,把答案写在答题卡相应的空格上。读两遍。

26. Mum bought a new dress for me yesterday.

27. The snakes can use their bodies to dance.

28. The girls are dancing under the tree.

29. He can't carry this box. It's too heavy for him.

30. Daming told Sam an interesting story last night.

五、听一段独白,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的在答题卡上涂 T,错误的涂 F。读两遍。

Today is September the tenth. It's Teachers' Day. The pupils of Class 2, Grade 6 are very busy. At half past six in the morning, they're all in the classroom. They are cleaning the classroom. Some are cleaning the windows, some are cleaning the desks and chairs, and the others are cleaning the floor. They put many flowers on the teacher's desk. When their teachers come into the classroom, they feel very happy.

▶参考答案

【听力】

-,1~5 ABBAC 6~10 CAAAC

= ,11~15 BCBCA

≡ ,16~20 AAACC **21~25** BCACB

四、26. dress 27. bodies 28. dancing 29. heavy

30. told

五、31~35 FFFFT

【笔试】

六、36~40 BBBAB 41~45 BCBBC

七、46. famous; well 47. cooking; kitchen

48. difficult; emails 49. eggs; breakfast

50. always: healthy

happy time there.

八、51~55 DAECB

九、(一)56~60 FTTFT (二)61~65 BBCAB

+, My plan for the summer holiday

Hello. My name is Amy. Summer holiday is coming. I'm going to Hainan because it's big and famous. I will go there with my cousin Sam. We will go there by plane. We will go swimming and eat sea food there. We will take lots of photos. I think we will have a very

2022-2023 学年第二学期期末考试

▶ 听力材料

- 一、听录音,找出你所听到的单词,在答题卡上将相应的编号涂黑。读一遍。
 - 1. I have got a VCD about pop music.
 - 2. Can I have some pears?
 - 3. We hang lanterns at the Lantern Festival.
 - 4. It's cold in winter. We should wear our coat.
 - 5. Helen learnt to read, write and speak.
 - **6.** Can you help me to make a shopping list?
 - 7. These are my new sport shoes.
 - 8. Please put sticks on it.
 - 9. The library closes at half past five.
 - 10. All the eggs are falling down the stairs.
- 二、情景反应。听句子选择最佳的答语,在答题卡上将相 应的编号涂黑。读两遍。
 - 11. Do you want some rice?
 - 12. I'm sorry.
 - 13. What happened to Sam's head?
 - 14. Can you pass the ball well?
 - 15. Let's make a home library.
- 三、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案,在答题卡上将相应的编号涂黑。读两遍。

听第一段对话回答第 16 小题

M:We're going to have a sports day this month, Lingling.
W:Yes, we are.

M: Are you going to run on sports day?

W: Yes, I'm going to run the one hundred metres. I'm going to run every day.

M:Oh, you're so nice. Goodbye, Lingling. Good luck.

W: Thank you.

听第二段对话回答第 17 小题

M: Where will you go next week?

W: I'll go to Maoming.

M: Will you go on Sunday?

W: No, I will go on Tuesday.

M: Will it be hot in Maoming on Tuesday?

W: Yes, it will. So I'll go swimming with my friend.

听第三段对话回答第 18 小题

W:Dad, I'm hungry. Can I have something to eat?

M: Yes, of course. Do you want some cakes?

W: No, thank you. I want some bread.

M: And to drink?

W: Some milk, please.

M:OK.

听第四段对话回答第 19 小题

M:Lingling, do you want to be in our football team?

W: Yes, I do. But I don't play well.

M:Can you run fast?

W:No,I can't.

M:Can you pass the ball well?

W: Not very well.

M:Can you catch the ball well?

W: Yes, of course.

M:So you can be a good goalkeeper.

听第五段对话回答第20小题

W: Hello, dad.

M:Oh hi, Amy.

W: Dad, it's half past six now. Will you he home at seven o'clock?

M: Yes, I will.

W:OK. See you then. Bye-bye.

M:See you.

听第六段对话回答第 21-22 小题

M: Shanhan, the weather report says it will snow on Sunday, isn't it?

W: Yes, and it will be very cold too.

M: Will you go to the theatre?

W: No, I won't go outside. I will stay at home and listen to music. What about you, Simon?

M:I will make a snowman with my cousin Sam.

听第七段对话回答第 23-25 小题

M: Sam looks sad. What's the matter with him?

W: He has a stomach ache.

M: Why does he have a stomach ache?

W: He bought two watermelons yesterday and ate them all, so today he has got a stomach ache.

M: I'm sorry to hear that. Did he see a doctor?

W:Yes, his mother took him to the hospital.

四、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上,把答案写在答题卡相应的空格上。读两遍。

- 26. There are many chickens at my uncle's farm.
- 27. My grandma is having English <u>lessons</u> now, she studies very hard.
- 28. How many crayons are there in your box?
- **29.** My mum <u>brought</u> a beautiful dress for me last week,
- **30.** My friend told me interesting stories.

五、听一段独白,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的在答题卡上涂 T,错误的涂 F。读两遍。

I am Tom, I'm in Shanghai now, I arrived here yesterday, I'm very excited. Grandma and cousin Sam met me at the airport. We took a red taxi to their home. Shanghai is very beautiful. There are lots of tall buildings, cars and people. Grandma made English food for me, But I want to try Chinese food. I want to find out more about China.

▶参考答案_____

【听力】

-,1~5 AACBC 6~10 CACBC

二、11~15 ABBAC

≡ 16~20 AABCB **21~25** BABBA

四、26. chickens 27. lessons 28. crayons 29. brought 30. stories

五、31~35 FFTFT

【笔试】

六、36~40 ACCBC 41~45 BCABC

七、46. fruit; health 47. computer; eyes

48. field/fields; tired 49. balloons; flew

50. always; early

八、51~55 BEAFD

九、(一)56~60 FFTFT (二)61~15 BACCB

Hello, I'm Sam. My favourite season is summer. It's very hot in summer. I always wear T-shirts and shorts in summer. Because they can make me cool. I can go swimming in the sea. I can eat ice creams. I can play and run on the beach. That's really funny. Do you like summer?